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Hainford Newsletter 
 
 

Children’s University  
 

 
 
Congratulations to all of our Gold Award winners who were presented with their certificates at 
graduation on Tuesday at Carrow Road . Children were treated to a workshop led by Norfolk Music Hub 
and then had the opportunity to learn about Norfolk’s wildlife. Well done for collecting all of your 
hours with all of the extra-curricular activities that you have attended. 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hainford VC Primary School  
Hope,Compassion & Responsibilty 
Newton Road 
Hainford 
 Norwich 
NR10 3BQ 
Head of School: Mr Paul Cross 
Email:office@hainford.norfolk.sch.uk         
Telephone:  01603 898359 
‘Part of the Harnser Federation’ 
www.harnserfed.co.uk  
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City Sports 

 
Well done to all of the children who competed in this week’s City Sports held at the UEA Sportspark. All 
children demonstrated great sportsmanship and ran with great bravery and determination. I would like 
to give a special mention to all of the Year 3s who attended as it was their first experience of this 
event. 
 
Final Assembly 
This will take place on Wednesday 24th in All Saints Church opposite the school at 9am. This is a great 
opportunity to celebrate the end of the school year.  
 
 
 
 
Lost Property 
Our lost property box is now overflowing with unclaimed items, especially jumpers. This box will be put 
outside at the end of each school day, (weather and staff permitting) for you to locate any missing 
items. Unclaimed items will be ‘recycled’ ready for next year. 
 
Assertive Mentoring: 
End-of-year reports will be sent out on Monday 15th July. If you then wish to discuss the report further 
then there will be slots available to meet with your child’s teacher on the Tuesday and Wednesday. 
Appointment sheets will be available from 3pm on Monday 15th. You can contact the office by email or 
phone as usual to make an appointment. 
 
Academic Year 2019 to 2020: 
On Tuesday September 3rd, there will be Assertive Mentoring slots available for you to meet with your 
child’s class teacher. This is a great opportunity for you to find out about the term ahead, ask any 
questions and inform the class teacher about any updates. Appointment sheets will be available at the 
office from Monday July 22nd.  
 
Children return to school on Wednesday 4th September. The first few days of the new academic year 
are vital in supporting children in settling back into the new routines and expectations for the coming 
year. Children missing these first few days can often be at a disadvantage both socially and 
academically so we strongly discourage, even more than usual, children missing school due to term-
time holidays. 
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Let’s Celebrate! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
All dates other than holidays are subject to change. Additions in blue 

 
 
July 
9th New Intake stay and play (1:30 to 2:30) 
10th to Friday 12th: Harnser year 3 and 4 residential trip to Whitwell Hall 
15th End-of-year reports to be sent out 
16th New Intake 8:45 to 1:15 
16th Rock Steady performance in the church from 9am 
17th Class 3 Horrible History film viewing (9am) 
18th Teddy Bears Picnic (all Class 1 and new intake)  
19th Class 3 Horrible History film viewing (2:30pm) 
22nd Leaver’s Lunch for the Year 6s 
23rd Leaver’s bowling for the Year 6s 
24th Final day of term and Leavers’ Assembly at 9:00am 
 

Final day of Summer term is Wednesday 24th July 2019 
 

September 
3rd Assertive mentoring meetings 
4th School open to pupils for the first day of the academic year. 
 

 
Thank you for all of your continued support  

 

The ‘Value for Life’ this half-term is: Justice 
A Christian Perspective on Justice:  
The justice revealed in the Bible is always seen in the context of love. It includes the call to take responsibility for 
one another, especially the poor and oppressed, and to see that no-one is excluded from the essentials of life. As 
a school community we will be exploring how we can be fair and just. We will continue to support charities and 
explore global justice issues.  

5th July Star Award Values Award 
 Justice 

Class 1 Ruby-Jean Daisy 

Class 2 Lauren & Sienna  

Class 3 Maia Thomas 


